From: publicaccess@cherwell-dc.gov.uk [mailto:publicaccess@cherwell-dc.gov.uk] 
Sent: 24 June 2019 15:28
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 19/01047/OUT

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 3:27 PM on 24 Jun 2019 from Mr Ryan Day.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	Land North East Of Oxford Road West Of Oxford Canal And East Of Bankside Banbury 

	Proposal:
	Outline planning application for a residential development of up to 850 dwellings; green infrastructure including formal (playing fields with changing rooms, allotments) and informal open space, landscaping; and associated infrastructure including a balancing pond; on land off the A4260, with access off the existing Longford Park access off the A4260 (Oxford Road), and a new access off the A4260 (Banbury Road). All matters of detail reserved, save for access. 

	Case Officer:
	Samantha Taylor 

	Click for further information



	Customer Details

	Name:
	Mr Ryan Day

	Email:
	[bookmark: _GoBack]

	Address:
	9 Ash Drive, Banbury OX15 4GY



	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	Neighbour

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	Hi,

I think that due to the amount of construction work that Longford Park has already been subjected to for the last 3 years, I think it is unfair to begin that process all over again. The residents of this development should be allowed to live their lives in the peace they were promised when they were sold their homes, and not be subjected to endless construction noise, pollution and disruption. Is Longford Park not big enough? Are there not other, more appropriate areas of land? What is the end goal, are we trying to make Banbury a city? Are we trying to improve the lives of its residents? Or are we trying to help maximise the profits of housing developers? 

There are a number of unresolved/unaddressed issues that MUST be fixed before more work should even be considered for an extension to Longford Park;

- The community is still not open
- The sports pitch is still not open
- The promised doctors centre has fallen through
- The promised retail space appears to be no-where
- The promised pub appears to be no-where

With the huge influx of residents, I see no improvement to existing infrastructure in terms of traffic, the roads in the surrounding areas are terrible, a new or extension to the Horton hospital is desperately needed, more schools, more care homes etc. 

You cannot simply add more homes to an area, without creating a liveable community that works for everyone. Eventually the tide will turn and people will simply leave this great place for pastures new. Invest now and you'll see long term prosperity for generations to come. 

Regards

Ryan Day



